
 

 
 

Project H.O.P.E. at 

St. Joseph School of All Saints Parish 

56 Oak Terrace – Haverhill, Ma - 01832 
 

After the loss of our beloved Fr. Nason, we wanted to 

honor his memory and finish something that had meant a 

lot to him and a lot to us here at St. Joseph School. 

Improving the appearance of our School for the children 

and the community is what the P.T.O. wants to do. That 

is why the P.T.O. has created the program called 

H.O.P.E. – Help Our Playground Evolve. Many 

committees have been formed to assist with this project. 

 

The Public Relations Committee is doing a GREAT job 

promoting St. Joseph School to the public as well as 

enhancing the awareness of what our school offers. The 

children we service, the extra curricula and sports 

programs that are included in a day, and the community 

outreach our students are involved in. All of these help us 

grow as the “St. Joseph School Family”. 

 

The Playground Committee is working on getting pricing 

and estimates for this project. Our plan is to re-grade and 

re-level the entire lower school yard, install a play-safe 

surface and climbing structure for the younger children 

(K-12) as well as re-pave the asphalt and install 

functioning basketball hoops, hopscotch court and four 

squares as well as a new pvc-coated chain link fence. We 

all need to work together to make this happen. Fr. Nason 

had a dream, and we want to make that dream come true. 

Please take time to visit our school website 

to see the progress of H.O.P.E. 

(www.sjshav.com). We are working hard to 

keep you informed and to provide you with 

the information and opportunities to make 

this P.T.O. Project a success! 

Thank you to all who get involved. 

 

Charlene Enos – P.T.O. President 

The H.O.P.E. Committee 

Carol Simone – Principal, St. Joseph School 

 


